
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

11-1-2021 

 

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, November 1, 

2021, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: 

Mayor Pro-Tem David Proctor, Council Members:  Carolyn Smith, Joseph Appleby, Robert 

Milstead, Larry Bishop and City Clerk Donna Mathews, Police Chief Richard Bickerstaff, 

Assistant Clerk Nicholas New, City Supervisor Rusty Taylor, and Bella Young from the Clay 

Times Journal. 

 

Mayor Pro-Tem David Proctor called the meeting to order.  Mayor Pro-Tem asked the Council if 

they had reviewed the minutes from the previous Council meeting.  A motion was then made by 

Council Member Carolyn Smith and seconded by Council Member Robert Milstead to approve 

the minutes from the previous meeting.  The vote was unanimous.  Next the Mayor Pro-Tem 

asked the Council if they had reviewed the bills to be paid.  A motion was then made by Council 

Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by Council Member Larry Bishop to approve the bills to 

be paid.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

First item on the agenda was the Severe Weather Preparedness Sales Tax Holiday.  The Council 

chose not to participate again this year with this tax forgiveness.  A motion was made by Council 

Member Carolyn Smith and seconded by Council Member Larry Bishop.  The vote was 

unanimous. 

 

Mayor Pro-Tem Proctor said the City has a big weekend coming up this weekend with Heritage 

Day and the Car Show and Swap meet. 

 

City Supervisor Rusty Taylor gave an update on the pocket park.  The next step is to install 

lights.  David asked Rusty about the sod.  Rusty said that will be near the end.  David wants to 

know if it is going to be finished by the first of the year and Rusty said possibly. 

 

Council Member Carolyn Smith reported that the American Legion Riders #725 had their event 

in the park and it was a slim crowd for their first time.  This is a good thing and they raise money 

for the veterans.  I hope it will continue to grow.  The music they had was wonderful. 

 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was then made by Council Member Robert 

Milstead and seconded by Council Member Larry Bishop.  The vote was unanimous.  The 

meeting ended at 5:08 p.m. 
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